
 

Vermont Community Broadband Board Meeting 
Tuesday, July 28th, 2023, 08:00am – 12:00pm 

Minutes 
 

I.  Meeting Call to Order, Roll Call, & Approval of Agenda  
Patty Richards called the meeting to order at 08:05 and completed roll call. 

• Patty Richards, Chair (Remote)  
• Laura Sibilia (Remote)  
• Brian Otley (Remote)  
• Holly Groschner (Remote)  
• Dan Nelson (Remote)  
• Christine Hallquist - Staff (Remote)   
• Robert Fish – Staff (Remote)  
• Alissa Matthews – Staff (Remote) 
• Toni Clithero – Staff (Remote)  
• Britaney Watson – Staff (Remote)  
• Herryn Herzog – Staff (Remote)  
• Lucy Rogers – Staff (Remote)  
• Kristin Brynga – Staff (Remote)  
• Chance Payette – Staff (Remote) 

 
Patty Richards made a motion to approve the agenda with a suggested change of removing the 
Parking Lot and ending the meeting with Executive Session and to add VCUDA updates as a 
standing item. Seconded by Laura. No further discussion. Unanimously approved. 
 

II. Accountability Policy  
Holly commented on the Public Comment Matrix that was provided by Toni and thanked the 
respondents for their participation and comments to the Accountability Policy. Holly also noted that 
NTIA has filed a Request for Comments on the applicability of the federal Uniform Guidance to the 
BEAD Program.  
 

III. Public Comment  
 

B. VCUDA 
Rob Vietzke and Eliie de Villiers presented the VCUDA comments utilizing a PowerPoint 
presentation (listed as attachment 1). VCUDA started by mentioning that their comments were not 
yet a consensus and did not represent every one of their members as seen by other comment 
submittals. They emphasized the role of CUDs in achieving accountability under Acts 71 and 79 
and stressed the importance of the aggressive timelines in BEAD, noting there is an opportunity to 
help develop policy for BEAD as well.  
 

C. Consolidated Communications 

Sarah Davis, spoke to what their entity has done in the last 16 months and spoke in support of what 
the CUDs have accomplished with respect to Accountability. CCI’s major concern is the lien 
proposal.  

D. Waitsfield and Champlain Valley Telecom 



 
Roger Nishi spoke for WCVT and agreed that accountability is important but questions whether the 
VCBB adding more accountability standards that may affect the cost of services provided and 
stressed the concern that liens might have on the ability to obtain financing.  

E. Southern Vermont CUD 

Eric Patch spoke for Southern Vermont CUD. Southern Vermont CUD agrees with the need for 
accountability but expressed concern that the Board was regulating rather than focusing on 
delivering broadband.   

 
F. ECFiber 

F.X. Flinn spoke for EC Fiber. The Board should consider whether these are policies or guidelines. 
The State has set a goal for VCBB regarding broadband, ARPA (pretty flexible), BEAD (a line 
extension program) and Municipal revenue bonds. Would encourage the VCBB to help support 
CUDs and help them become a sustainable business that can secure funding through the Municipal 
bond market. 

 
G. NEK Broadband 

Christa Shute spoke for NEK Broadband. NEK endorses the Accountability Policy with some 
modifications. She spoke in support of the lien proposal, noting that stacked financing is 
reasonable. NEK thinks that it would be useful if adjoining towns could discuss having a single 
entity providing service. She also spoke in favor of enforceability provisions in the grant 
agreements.  

H. Otter Creek 
Laura Black spoke for Otter Creek CUD. Accountability is Important and we want to be sure that the 
VCBB would continue to move forward with the Grant process. Our constituents are really excited 
to get fiber versus the copper network they are currently using. The VCBB clarified that Grant 
issuance has not paused and requested that Otter Creek proceed with its application.  
 

I. Lamoille Fibernet CUD 
Lisa Birmingham spoke for Lamoille Fibernet. Lamoille i will be submitting their application next 
week, expressing the belief that long term accountability is the responsibility of the CUDs.  
 

J. Staff Comments: Christine Hallquist commended the Boards handling of the Accountability Policy and 
its decision not to delay applications during development of the policy. Also spoke in favor of the 
approach of “Controls” versus “Control”. 

 
Other Comments: 
 
Jonathan Cooper: Employed by the Bennington County Regional Commission. Staff for Southern 
Vermont CUD. Spoke about the accountability by the CUD during the feasibility study and their 
selection of their private-public sector partner. 
 
Jane Campbell: Lamoille Fibernet. The reason we have a CUD is that they understand what they 
need locally; said it was important that the VCBB doesn’t tie the hands of the CUDs. 
 
Paul Fixx: NEK Broadband Chair. Would like to reiterate Christa Shute’s comments about the future 
of our fiber environment. As policy/guidelines are developed, NEK would like them to be flexible to 
accommodate what future entities may need. 



 
 

With the close of the Public Comment period, the Chair proposed the formation of a working group and 
subworking groups with a couple board members, VCBB staff, VCUDA and a couple members from CUDs to 
review the draft policy. She will provide the list of members during the August 14th meeting. 

The Board requested that General Counsel determine whether the statute supports, or does not, the VCBB 
setting policy based on several comments made regarding the Accountability Policy and that she distributes 
the Comments Matrix to the public. 

 

VCUDA Update. 
IV. Rob Vietzke stated they would stay with their public comments and hold their update for the next 

meeting.  

 

V. Confirm Next Regular Meeting 8/14 & Motion to Adjourn 

Discussion about availability to attend the next Board meeting, all agreed the 8/14 meeting will work 
from noon to 4:00 pm Patty made the motion to adjourn and enter Executive Session. The motion was 
approved. And at 11:00 a.m. the meeting adjourned.  

VI. Executive Session 
 

Press inquiries; please contact Herryn Herzog, herryn.herzog@vermont.gov (802) 522-3396. 

mailto:herryn.herzog@vermont.gov

